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Message from our Director 

Hello and welcome to Ed-bus.com very  first newsletter.  We hope you find it informative and interesting.  

We have come a long way since Ed-bus was just a twinkle in the founder members’ eyes and the organisation was  

thinking about where to secure its seed funding. 

 

Back in August 2009 the organisation operated from a mailing address at Community Action Southwark, Hannibal 

House and the paperwork lived in the back of a car.  From there Ed-bus progressed to a shared desk in an open plan 

space with one volunteer and at the present, in May 2011, we have expanded into two of our own offices in the Oasis 

Centre, SE1 and have a team of 7 volunteers.  We are currently moving forward in the work of achieving our objective 

of providing services to the community from a mobile training and support unit. 

 

In this newsletter we have written about various projects we have organised and funding we have secured since the  

organisation's inception as well as some of the people involved Ed-bus’s operations and progression.  

 

To participate in any of our future programmes or if you are interested in future partnership arrangements or  

collaborations please get in touch  via email to Helena@Ed-bus.com to open up discussions around possibilities.    

To give us feedback on the content and design of the newsletter or to ask about how to advertise in future issues  

please contact marc@ed-bus.com   

Until the next issue 

Best wishes from 

Helena Kowalska  

Director, Ed-bus.com 
 

 

The Big Lottery’s Awards for All programme granted us £9955 to train up to 12 

bilingual volunteers in the skills needed to help with community outreach work.   

 

Topics covered by the training programme included, Child 

Protection, Health and Safety, Equalities and Diversity, 

Communication and Presentation, Disability issues and dealing 

with vulnerable clients. 

 

The aim of the programme has been to 

build up a skills bank of  volunteers to  

enable them to take a full part in our  

proposed mobile community ‘one-stop-

shop’ which will take training, advice,  

information and support to individuals 

and groups in Lambeth, Southwark and  

Westminster.  

 

We are currently working hard to  

achieve our objective of raising funds for 

a suitable vehicle from which to deliver 

these services. This programme ends in 

August 2011 and there are a few limited 

places available for new volunteers who 

wish to participate and extend their skills 

and knowledge during June and July this  

summer and gain practical experience in  

community engagement.  

 

Applicants are invited to send their CV by post to our main office address or by email to Helena@ed-bus.com  
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Our Director Helena Kowalska  

raised over £200 sponsor ship 

money when she completed the 

Adidas 5K challenge in Hyde Park 

on 5 September 2010.  

 

It was a marvellous event with 

women of all ages, shapes, sizes, 

backgrounds and levels of ability.  

Professional athletes ran the distance in less than 15 

minutes there were mother with babies in pushchairs 

walking the course in over an hour.   

 

Whatever the time achieved everyone thoroughly 

enjoyed the participation. Hundreds   of Charities 

were represented and several groups of runners were 

in spectacular fancy dress attracted lots of attention 

and amusement.  Gloria Namubiru our chair who 

was there to cheer Helena on will be taking part  

Ed-Bus at Table Top Sale at 

Peckham Settlement 
 

Like many a small charity we need to constantly raise 

money to carry out our activities and look after our bene-

ficiaries and volunteers. We do this in a number of ways 

including making and selling items including donated 

goods at various events . 

On Saturday April 4th 

2011 at the Peckham 

Settlement  selling  

delicious home-made 

cakes baked by our 

Treasurer, Preshi, 

pretty greetings cards 

made by our Director, 

Helena as well as assorted bric-a-brac items donated by 

individuals and businesses to Ed-bus for resale. 

  

It was a fun-filled time and other stall holders were busy 

with getting visitors interested in their jumble, music 

tapes, clothes and henna hand-designs. The event was 

organised by the Hour Bank, one of the  projects of the 

Peckham Settlement.  www.timebanking.org  

 

We are always looking for helpers at table top and car 

boot sales so if you have some time to spare and would 

like to come along and help to prepare for the sales and/

or take part by running a stall on the day please let us 

know by emailing Helena@ed-bus.com or phoning  

020 7921 4362.   
 

 

 

in the run this year with Helena and 

some of our volunteers. 

 

If you would like to take part in this 

year’s run and helps raise some money 

for Ed-Bus’s work, please get in touch 

with us.  

 

The more the merrier. We ask that you 

register to run on behalf of Ed-Bus and 

to pay for your own entry up front but we will of course 

reimburse your fee in full after you have completed, and 

we have received your sponsorship money. 

 

We are greatly looking forward to the event and hope you 

will join us.  Even if you do not run it will be great if you 

could come and cheer us on!!! Please email Helena at 

Helena@ed-bus.com  or Gloria at Gloria@ed-bus.com or 

phone 0207 7921 4326 to let us know you are interested in 

either running or supporting, our runners on the day  

Sunday 11th September 2011.  

  

Fundraising   

Quiz Night 
On behalf of ED-BUS 

6-9 pm 19th July at Walrus Social,   

172 Westminster Bridge Road, SE1. 

YUMMY 
Home Made Cake Sale 

Super Prizes & Great Fun 

Tombola 

Supported By Vendorcom   

Where else can you 

get such great cakes 

3-6 pm 19th July at Walrus Social,   

172 Westminster Bridge Road, SE1. 
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In the summer of 2010 students from Southwark  
College and Lewisham College spent 3 weeks with  
Ed-bus experiencing first-hand a variety of community  
fundraising methods and at the same time learning  
office administration skills.   
 
The students participated in community collections, 
fundraising quiz night, networking coffee morning,  
e-bay sales and grant applications. They gained skills 
in team-working, public relations, promotion, handling 
and processing money for banking, preparation of ad-
vertising materials, understanding regulations for col-
lections and events, self management and prioritising. 

Helping Local Communities Influence  
National Health and Social Care Policy  

We are active members of the Speak out Network. This a small group of community run organisations spread 
across England and Wales.  Together we form a bridge between the regulators of health and adult social care 
(Care Quality Commission - CQC) and local communities whose voices are seldom heard at policy level.  We 
carry out interviews and focus groups on behalf of CQC, respecting participantsô confidentiality, to collect peopleôs 
experiences of NHS services.  Our research into the care of individual stroke survivors and NHS help for families 
of children with disabilities was included in the CQC National Review of 2010.  This work has ensured that the 
communityôs voice is heard and considered when future health and social policy is developed.  We will be carrying 
out more research into various health and social care related issues in 2011/2012 and would be pleased to hear 
from any groups or individuals interested in participating in appropriate studies.   
Please contact helena@ed-bus.com  or phone 0207 921 4362 to find out more. 

Community Development Foundation funded Project 
 

We brought people together from different faiths and backgrounds during January to March 2011 in different settings to 

informally ôChat and Shareõ a variety of common issues that affect all communities. 

 

Topics included: ôKeeping you and yours safe and secureõ  looking at prevention of crime and avoidance of accidents, 

ôGetting the most out of educationõ Finding common areas of concern and discussing how to positively influence educa-

tional achievements both in and out of schools, Being healthy and happyõ  sharing ideas for leading healthier lives and pre-

paring healthier foods for families and individuals, ôCostume, culture and impressionsõ discussing how to look beyond first 

impressions and not raise unnecessary barriers to mixing with people of other faiths and backgrounds, ôMaking ends meetõ  

looking at ways of managing financially in the economic downturn, Making a Difference Togetherõ how people working 

together across boundaries, perceived or actual, can make a real improvement to our shared environment and commu-

nity.  

 

A real mix of people took part and everyone was keen to make the most of the opportunities to meet with and get to 

know people from other backgrounds in a relaxed setting and said they found the sessions very stimulating and informa-

tive occasions. 

 

Many thanks go to the CDF for funding this project which we hope to continue with the help of our many volunteers.  

 Student Development Project 

 
Ed-bus provided additional help to the students with 
updating their cvs and with personal statement appli-
cations to university.   

All of the participants said 
that after taking part in the 
project they were far more 
confident in their abilities 
to ódo anythingô and felt 
that they had grown up 
into young adults in the 
process. Each of the stu-
dents participating has 
since progressed either to 
a higher level of study or 
gone into paid employment. 

mailto:helena@ed-bus.com
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Ed-Bus.com  
3rd Floor, Oasis Centre 

75 Westminster Bridge Road 
Waterloo, London 

SE1 7HS 

Public Transport  
 

Bus:  12, 53, 59, 148, 159, 453, C10 
Train: Waterloo and Elephant & Castle stations are 

about 10 minutes walk 
Underground: Lambeth North 

Fun and Frolics at our Quiz Nights 
 

We at Ed-bus really enjoy our fundraising quiz night events as do 

the many people who attend them at the Walrus Social on 

Westminster Bridge Road. 

 

Not only can the first and second teams win wine and chocolates , 

everyone has plenty of chances to win super prizes  in our well 

known Tombola in the breaks between quiz rounds. People have 

won a variety of teddies and other soft toys, books and music CDs, 

toiletries, pens and pencils, mugs, gift vouchers, handbags, knitting lessons! 

and more besides. 

 

The quizmaster role is taken by the Chairman of Vendorcom, a membership 

organisation which represents key stakeholders in the cards and payments 

industry. Ed-bus has benefitted greatly from the support from the whole of the 

Vendorcom team during the planning and preparation stages and through 

splendid participation at each of our fundraising quiz nights since the first one 

in  July 2010. 

 

Laughter is the order of the day. You are most welcome to attend the next event 

on July at Walrus Social,  Westminster Bridge Road, SE1. 

 

Please note the quiz session is preceded by a grand home-made cake sale – where 

else can you get deliciously yummy chocolate brownies for only £1.00?   

Remember:  Cake sale 3pm – 6pm (earlier if there are no cakes left!!) 

  Quiz Night 6pm onwards. 

 Tombola tickets on sale from 4pm – from cake stall (prizes are  distributed during the quiznight break 

around 7.30pm)or more details please email Helena@ed-bus.com or Gloria@ed-bus.com or call our 

office on 020 7921 4362 See you next time! 

Volunteers  

Since starting voluntary work for Ed-Bus  as 

a News  Letter Editor my quality of life has 

improved. I have gained more skills and meet 

more people and contacts for possible 

employment. 

Marc Green BA (HONS)  

Graphic Designer   

Volunteering at Ed-bus has been a benefit 

for me in so many ways it has enable me to 

gain new set of skills. I have been able to 

make decisions on my own accord in order 

not to pressurise other people.  

Mary Database Administrator  

Community support  
in London boroughs  

Telephone: 020 7921 4362  
Email: helena@ed-bus.com  
Website:  www.ed-bus.com  

Our  
Central London Office  

is located in the Oasis Centre  
Close to Waterloo Station  

Ed-bus.com  Company number:  07258523  Charity Number: 1139313 


